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November 27, 2015 

 

To: Clients and Friends 

 

From:     David F. Dulock 

 

Subject:  Higher-Priced Mortgage Loan Appraisal Exemption For Smaller Loans 

 

In the November 27, 2015, issue of the Federal Register (80 FR 73943, click 

here), the Consumer Financial Protection Bureau (CFPB), Federal Reserve 

Board (FRB), and Office of the Comptroller of the Currency (OCC) issued a 

final rule that the threshold for exempting loans from special appraisal 

requirements for higher-priced mortgage loans during 2016 will remain $25,500.  

 

The threshold amount for exempting loans from special appraisal requirements 

for higher-priced mortgage loans will be effective January 1, 2016, and is the 

same threshold that applied in 2015. 

 

To implement this 2016 threshold amount, the CFPB, FRB and OCC are revising 

the official interpretations to their respective regulations to add new comments as 

follows: 

 

• CFPB - Comment 35(c)(2)(ii)–1.iii in Supplement I of 12 CFR part 1026; 

 

• FRB - Comment 43(b)(2)–1.iii to Supplement I of 12 CFR part 226; and 

 

• OCC - Comment 203(b)(2)–1.iii to 12 CFR part 34, Appendix C to Subpart G. 

 

 
  

 

This Memorandum is provided as general information in regard to the subject matter 
covered, but no representations or warranty of the accuracy or reliability of the 
content of this information are made or implied. Opinions expressed in this 
memorandum are those of the author alone. In publishing this information, neither the 
author nor the law firm of Black, Mann & Graham L.L.P. is engaged in rendering legal 
services. While this information concerns legal and regulatory matters, it is not legal 
advice and its use creates no attorney-client relationship or any other basis for 
reliance on the information. Readers should not place reliance on this information 
alone, but should seek independent legal advice regarding the law applicable to 
matters of interest or concern to them. The law firm of Black, Mann & Graham L.L.P. 
expressly disclaims any obligation to keep the content of this information current or 

free of errors. 
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